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Proceedings at the  Annual Meeting of Electors which will be held on Zoom  on 4 May 2021 
Present: Cllrs M Wood (Chairman SPC), J Westwell (Chairman SCGCC),  G Henderson,  M Howells, Borough Cllr L Edge
No members of the electorate joined the meeting

 
1/21	Apologies for absence 
		Cllr Boyes couldn’t join due to technical issues
 
2/21 	Salesbury Parish Council Chairman’s report 

Firstly I hope that you, your family and loved ones are safe and well. The Covid-19 pandemic has had a devastating effect on us all. From a Parish Council point of view it has affected many of our activities during the year including our planned surgeries along with our meetings being conducted on-line. These are mere inconveniences compared to what a lot of people have endured and are still enduring. Hopefully as the situation begins to improve we will be able to once again hold face to face meetings at the Memorial Hall where you will be welcome to join us. 

Looking back over the year and reflecting on what we have achieved:

The defibrillator was installed in May 2020. According to the North West Ambulance Service since the installation  it has been deployed twice, thankfully on both occasions it was not used.
Repair to the footbridge on Lovely Hall Lane.
An extra bin at Marles Wood car park.
Extra signage around the various common areas.
A new website.
Re-instatement of the memorial plaque in front of the oak tree opposite the Yu.

Unfortunately what we haven’t achieved or is still work in progress

Repair to the Huntroyd Estate wall on Copster Green
Speeding traffic on Lovely Hall Lane
Traffic congestion on Lovely Hall Lane around the school during term time.  

Hopefully these will be addressed during the next 12 months.

More details of the work your council has undertaken during previous 12 months will be contained within the annual newsletter which is due to be circulated in late May. 

If you would like more information on the workings of your Parish Council, please visit the Parish website at: www.salesburyparishcouncil or contact our Clerk, Lesley Lund at: salesburypc@gmail.com. Equally you can contact any councillor directly (email addresses are on the website) or if you prefer please feel free to speak to any of us when you see us out and about.

Finally I would like to thank my fellow councillors, Graham Henderson (Vice Chairmen), Peter Boyes, Maggy Howells and Janet Westwell for their enthusiasm and for the enormous amount of their time they have freely given to enable the Parish Council to function over the last 12 months. I would also like to thank Lesley Lund, our Parish Clerk who has shown a lot of patience and professionalism which has kept what is still a relatively inexperienced group of councillors on the straight and narrow.

Very Best Wishes
Mike Wood

 
3/21	To approve the minutes of the Annual Meeting of Electors held on 25 May 2019 and any updates. 

		No members of the electorate were present to approve the minutes.
		
		UPDATES FROM THE LAST MEETING 
 
Min 4/19 Business brought to the meeting 25 May 2019 by the electorate: 
 
	 	Concern re parking on the Common – this is ongoing stones had been put back on parts of the common 
 
 	Website – the Council have a new website which was built by Cllr Westwell to  comply with legislation for accessibility. 
 
[bookmark: _GoBack]	 	Litter – the Council has purchased some litter pickers and hi viz jackets which were available to borrow.   
 
Traffic Lovely Hall Lane –this is still an on going issue.  The Council set up a  working party – Cllr Westwell and Cllr Howells to look at issues. Cllr Howells added that there had been contact with PCSO Pemberton and that there was a Neighbourhood Alert Scheme where areas of interest in regards to speed problems could be submitted.  Lovely Hall Lane had been mentioned and the next time PCSO Pemberton has the speed camera they will be on Lovely Hall Lane.
 
4/21	Any business brought to the meeting by the Electors of Salesbury/Copster Green. 
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